
August 10th , 2022 

EGLE 

Air Quality Division 

Detroit District 

3058 West Grand Boulevard, Suite 2-300 

Detroit, Michigan 48202 

Subject: Response Letter for Violation for PTI No. 75-21 
United States Gypsum Company, SRN 83518 
River Rouge, Michigan 

USG--
Detroit Plant 

RECEIVED 

AUG I 7 2022 

Air Quality Division 
Detroit Office 

United States Gypsum Company (USG) is submitting a response to the letter dated July 27th , 2022, 
regarding the noted alleged violation for failure to submit within 90 days the Malfunction Abatement Plan 
(MAP) for FG-PRL TEXP, Special Condition 111.2 for PTI 75-21 permit issuance. 

The permit was issued October 5th , 2021, a copy of the malfunction abatement plan was due for submittal 
to the Air Quality Division by January 2, 2022; during the project period from October 2021 to July 2022, 
the responsible individuals overseeing this project left the company and division. The permit application 
was reviewed in July 2022 by the new responsible parties and the malfunction abatement plan was 
identified as not being submitted to date. United States Gypsum is currently in process of finalizing the 
malfunction abatement plan for submittal prior to the initial operation of equipment authorized under FG­
PRLTEXP, but no later than September 30th, 2022. To prevent future re-occurrence the PTI requirements 
have been added to the Engineering Project Execution Form and Compliance Checklist. 

Please direct any questions regarding this response letter to Sarah Messa at 313-624-4230 or via email 

at smessa@usg.com. 

Attachments: 

Violation Notice 

Sincerely, 

United States Gypsum Company. 

Sarah Messa 
Plant Manager 

CC: John Bolden USG 
Said Muzammil, USG 
Sultana Haque, TRC 
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